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Location

El Dorado County, California

Notice Text

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

The Board of Supervisors for the County of El Dorado hereby gives notice that, On November 1, 2022, at 2:00pm in the
Board of Supervisors Hearing Room at 330 Fair Lane, Placerville will hold a public hearing, to consider the following:
Proposed amendments to the El Dorado County Zoning Code (Title 130) of the County Code of Ordinances, to enact an
Industrial Hemp Pilot Program Ordinance within the County of El Dorado submitted by the Agricultural Department.
Agenda and Staff Reports are available at_https://eldorado.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx. The Planning Commission held a
public hearing to consider the proposed Hemp Pilot Program Ordinance on October 13, 2022, and voted unanimously to
recommend the Board of Supervisors adopt the ordinance with changes relating aggregating parcels, to establish a 600 foot
setback from a residence located on a residential zone parcel, and to remove references to the El Dorado County Sheriffs
Office in language related to inspections.

All persons interested are invited to write their comments to the Board of Supervisors in advance of the hearing. In light of
COVID-19, all persons may be required to observe and participate in the hearing remotely as in-person attendance may be
restricted depending on the current COVID-19 recommendations as the hearing date approaches. For the current remote
options, including whether in-person attendance is allowed or a potential change in hearing location if in-person attendance
resumes, please check the meeting Agenda no less than 72 hours before the meeting, which will be posted at
https://eldorado.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx. If you challenge the application in court, you may be limited to raising only
those items you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence
delivered to the Board of Supervisors prior to the hearing, written information from the public is encouraged to be
submitted to the Board of Supervisors. To ensure delivery to the Board of Supervisors prior to the hearing, written
information from the public is encouraged to be submitted to the Board of Supervisors ar 330 Fair Lane, Placerville or via e-
mail: edc.cob@edcgov.us

**This project is exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) based on CEQA Guidelines 15306, 15307,
15308, 15060(c)(2), and 15061(b)(3), and it is not subject to any further environmental review.
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